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Background:

The School Bond Loan (SBL) Program provides low-interest loans to qualified K-12 public school districts to assist them with making bond payments for new buildings and/or major renovations. Participating school districts must have levied a minimum local debt millage and the borrowed funds may only be used for the payment of debt service. There is no predetermined schedule for school districts to repay the SBL Program; rather, school districts begin repaying the SBL loans when local tax collections yield more than is needed to pay their bonds off without state assistance.  

The state issues general obligation (G.O.) bonds to provide the SBL Program funds that are loaned to school districts.  Interest charged to districts is based on the state’s borrowing costs.  The state makes debt service payments on its G.O. bonds through an annual appropriation from the general fund.

Under this system, the state pays debt service on its G.O. bonds regularly; while school districts are under a flexible repayment schedule that allows them to begin repayments when their financial condition allows it.  These separate payment schedules can create an imbalance between the amount owed to the state by school districts and the amount of state G.O. bonds that remain to be paid off.  

· As of February 3, 2002, 143 school districts owed the state’s SBL Fund $609.4 million.  

· As of the same time, the state had $480.7 million of G.O. school loan bonds outstanding. 

Refinancing Proposal:

The refinancing proposal requests school districts to authorize the issuance of school district general obligation bonds through the Michigan Municipal Bond Authority for the purpose of repaying the amount they owe to the state on their outstanding SBL Fund balances.  

The state will use the proceeds of this refinancing to pay off the state’s G.O. bonds that were originally issued to finance school loans.  The net difference, conservatively estimated at $100 million, will be used to offset costs in the School Aid budget.  Without this refinancing, the fiscal year 2004 school aid budget as proposed by the Governor would have to be reduced by a like amount. 

Under this proposal, school districts are merely substituting one form of debt by issuing their own bonds (G.O. bonded debt), as opposed to borrowing from the SBL fund.  The new bonded debt would be qualified. School districts will not be required to increase local debt millages other than what is currently required by SBL statute and can resume participation in the SBL fund at the next semi-annual debt service payment date.
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